

The UE Loyalists Bridge Annex Board of Directors would like to thank our branch members and the historic community for supporting our efforts over the last few years.

We have made the decision to close Bridge Annex as a branch. We founded the branch with an innovative technology-based approach, but we're happy to see that many more branches and organizations have embraced this as a way to connect with others.

We are proud of the work we have done as a branch from installing the John Baker Memorial in Cornwall, Ontario, to creating an historic tour of the Mohawk Valley, New York, and hosting the *first ever* virtual UELAC annual conference in 2021. Of course, there are many more achievements, and we thank you for joining us in the adventure!

Are we disappearing? NO!

Our website will remain available for research and information purposes. www.uelbridgeannex.com



